November

2001


STAFF SENATE

University of Wyoming

Resolution No. 187

Sponsored by the Compensation Committee

A RESOLUTION CONCERNING INSURANCE PREMIUM INCREASES

WHEREAS, insurance premiums are expected to increase approximately 38%, effective January 1, 2002; and

WHEREAS, many staff are already struggling as a result of increased deductibles and rising medical care costs experienced since the last salary increases; and 

WHEREAS, the increase in the cost of premiums could amount to as much as $75.00 per month for single-person coverage; and

WHEREAS, $75.00 per month could be a tremendous hardship to bear, considering that almost half of staff earn $25,000 or less, with half of those earning $20,000 or less; and

WHEREAS, President Dubois, at the September 12, 2001 Staff Senate meeting, expressed his intentions to request dollars to fund the increase in insurance premiums in the new biennium starting July 1, 2002; and

WHEREAS, the cost of six months of the premium increase will fall on employees unless an alternative solution is found; and

WHEREAS, each biennium President Dubois solicits recommendations for the use of unexpended employer paid benefits;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Staff Senate recommends the use of unexpended employer paid benefits as a primary source, and other non-salary sources as needed, to offset increased insurance costs for the period of January 1, 2002, through June 30, 2002.

